
Pennypack Watershed Partnership Meeting
June 15, 2010, 9:30 am to Noon

Huntington Valley Country Club

Attendees: See list at end of meeting notes
Meeting Notes

1-Introductions, Paul Racette, Pennsylvania Environmental Council, Phone Number: 215-592-7020 ext. 112, E-Mail: pracette@pecpa.org
Summary of Partnership activities and focus of this partnership meeting:

· Partnership is developing and implementing watershed plan to focus on water quality and quantity issues as well as stream health.
· The Act 167 stormwater management plan is a major part of the overall watershed plan.  Short Act 167 update presented at meeting (see 2 below).

· Suite of best management and stream restoration projects also presented at meeting (see 3 below).  Goal is to learn more about who is doing what in the watershed.
· Act 167 plan will identify many other project opportunities.
· Overall goal is to ramp up in project activities aligned with watershed plan.  We will continue to look for project funding (e.g. PennVest, foundations, grants, municipal match).
· Project mapping tools available via PWD Office of Watersheds and GreenSpace Alliance web pages (see 4 below).
· Thanks to Huntington Valley Country Club (HVCC) for offering up the meeting space and refreshments!
2-Update on Act 167 Stormwater Management Plan,

Jeff Featherstone, Temple University Center for Sustainable Communities,

Phone Number: 267-468-8311, E-mail: feather1@temple.edu
Jeff presented a brief overview of Act 167 status, including tasks and timeline.  Act 167 plan due for completion December 2010.  Key highlights include:

· Identify when capacity of obstructions (e.g. bridges and culverts) to pass stormwater flow is exceeded (e.g. one-year, two-year, or larger storms).
· Identify where stormwater management structures can be retrofitted (e.g. basins) or installed (e.g. infiltration trenches) to increase retention and detention and reduce flooding.
· Develop BMP release rates for watershed management zones to reduce post development peak flow rates.
· Develop Act 167 stormwater ordinance for adoption by watershed municipalities.
Jeff’s presentation is available for download at http://www.phillywatersheds.org/pp_working.
3-Best Management Practices Project Overviews:
Primary focus of this partnership meeting was to present overviews of a variety of best management practices that have been or are in the process of being applied in watershed.  Goal is to promote the sharing of technical resources and lessons learned.  The project presentations are summarized below and are available for download at http://www.phillywatersheds.org/pp_working.
Huntington Valley Country Club (HVCC) infiltration trench,
Dick Sayer, Consulting Architect, Phone:  215-657-1189, E-Mail: hdsayer@verizon.net
HVCC has just completed the installation of a Growing Greener funded stormwater infiltration trench.  The trench captures runoff from the higher ground adjacent to the golf course.  Overland flow is captured and infiltrated in the 300-foot long, 8-foot wide, and 6-foot deep trench filled with a 42-inch perforated pipe and gravel.

Trout Unlimited short history of project work and current Project Headwaters focus,
Mike Wilson, Southeastern Montgomery County Trout Unlimited, Phone: 215-384-7866
E-Mail: Michael.Wilson@agcs.allianz.com
Mike provided an overview of the variety of projects that Trout Unlimited has taken on in the watershed, including:

· The effort to remove the dams on Pennypack Creek.  Six out of the nine blockages on the Pennypack have been removed via efforts by the Philadelphia Water Department, Trout Unlimited, and others.  Three remain in negotiation for fish passage; see status of the nine blockages on “Barriers to Fish Migration Tables 1 and 2” at http://www.phillywatersheds.org/pp_working
· Mike described Trout Unlimited work in removing the Old Huntington Pike dam.
· Trout Unlimited has also constructed a series of fish habitat enhancement structures in Pennypack Creek at Lorimer Park.

· After observing stormwater impacts on restoration work, Mike Wilson initiated Project Headwaters in the watershed to address stormwater issues higher up in the watershed.  Project Headwater’s goal is to first successfully install headwater stormwater and stream restoration projects and then advance downstream.  Project Headwaters has planted trees in the Pennypack Headwaters (at Natural Land Trust property), and has applied for funding for other headwater projects.

· Trout Unlimited is also working with schools to provide youth with active learning opportunities about watershed issues.  Their Blair Mill Elementary School project has included tree planting and a rain garden.

Horsham Township Clearbrook Park wetlands,
Susan Harris, Montgomery County Conservation District, Phone: 610-489-4506 (x-19),

E-Mail: sharris@montgomeryconservation.org
Susan described this Horsham Township Clearbrook Park wetland project, which is a series of three wetland cells that capture stormwater runoff from an adjacent neighborhood.  Twenty trees and shrubs and 1,100 herbaceous plugs (13 species) were planted this spring by volunteers including students from adjacent Blair Mill Elementary School.  The project is a good example of how runoff currently discharging directly into the creek can be captured and treated in wetlands.
Southampton Creek Stream Restoration,
Carl Loscalzo, Upper Southampton Township Environmental Advisory Council, Phone: 215-684-6029, E-Mail: carl.loscalzo@pgworks.com
Carl provided a shortened overview of a detailed PowerPoint presentation prepared by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers.  The Corps is co-sponsoring (65% cost share) and managing this $1,000,000 project with Upper Southampton Township (35% cost share).  The stream restoration design work is being done by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service.  Goal of the project is to restore the stream and adjacent riparian land.  It is currently eroded and down-cut; the restoration will realign the stream with the floodplain where possible and naturalize with native vegetation.
This project will require that easements be establish with the many homeowners who line the creek in the project area (long narrow parcels on each side of the creek).  The purpose of the easements is to assure that the restoration stream is managed in its naturalized state.

Lower Southampton is looking for post construction macroinvertebrate and vegetation monitoring support.  They asked Pennypack Ecological Restoration Trust (PERT) for help with this.

Warminster Community Park stormwater basins,
Richard Nalbandian, Temple University Center for Sustainable Communities, Phone Number: 267-468-8302, E-Mail: nalband@temple.edu
Richard described the wet stormwater basins constructed for the Ann’s Choice Retirement Community development near Warminster Community Park.  He showed photographs of the basins and explained their positive BMP characteristics (for example, the degree of naturalized vegetation including trees and shrubs, the corresponding value of the site for wildlife habitat, and the significant freeboard of the ponds which allows for flood storage).

Pennypack Ecological Restoration Trust (PERT), meadows and naturalized wetland projects, Brad Nyholm, Director of Stewardship, Phone Number: 215-657-0830
E-Mail: bnyholm@pennypacktrust.org
Brad described two PERT restoration projects.  PERT has a big focus on the restoration of warm season meadows on their conserved lands.  Brad described one of their large scale meadow conversion projects that involved the eradication of invasive plants and cold season grasses, followed by the seeding and management of warm season meadow grasses and flowers.  He also described a forested wetland restoration project (invasive plant removal followed by reforestation) at Porcelainberry Flats.  Brad’s presentation is not available for posting at this time; please contact Brad for information on PERT restoration projects.
4-Pennypack Greenway Partnership Google Earth Maps (Project Layers)
Donna Pitz, GreenSpace Alliance, Phone number: 215-592-7020 ext. 111,

E-Mail: dpitz@greenspacealliance.org
The initial agenda called the presentation of two Google Earth based mapping tools that show the locations and details on watershed projects.  The purpose of these mapping tools is to provide an easy way to learn about what projects are ongoing in the watershed and who is doing them.  Such information will foster greater collaboration and learning regarding how to build and maintain good BMP projects.  The project mapping tools include:

· Philadelphia Water Department Office of Watersheds web site at http://www.phillywatersheds.org/your_watershed/pennypack.  This site offers two types of maps (see Interactive Map and Virtual Tour links).  The Interactive Map shows the locations of monitoring stations across the watershed.  Click on the “Watershed Monitoring” icon in the map key to get a drop down menu of the various types of monitoring stations (e.g. for fish, macroinvertebrates, and chemistry).  You can click on the monitoring station icons to get recent monitoring results.  The Virtual Tour map allows you to navigate across the water shed and click on icons that describe watershed projects and other features.

· Donna Pitz through the Green Space Alliance has created maps for the Pennypack Greenway Partnership.  The maps highlight recreations, cultural, and historical features.  She recently has added a project inventory layer.  A draft version of the project layer map can be viewed at the below link.  Please note that the link will be revised shortly to include more background information as well as instructions for downloading the Google Earth plug in:
· To view restoration projects, geared towards conservation partners/funder, see: http://map.greenspacealliance.org/projects
Since an Internet connection could not be obtained during the meeting, the mapping tools could not be demonstrated.  Donna instead showed an inspirational photo-montage presentation set to music that showcases the natural resources of the watershed.  You are welcome to contact Donna for information and use of the presentation.
5-Field visit to HVCC infiltration trench led by Dick Sayer
Following the presentations summarized under items 1 through 4 above, Dick Sayer lead interested participants on a tour of the newly constructed infiltration trench.
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